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My wife Susan and I are the owners of 2041 Trentham Rd., Thousand Oaks (Lake Sherwood Area)
since 2000.  We respectfully request that you put the Lake Sherwood area in a Temporary Rental
Unit restriction ordinance similar to the Ojai area.  We are opposed to short term rentals, less than
30 days. We have observed these rentals and are concerned about several things, including multiple
car/truck traffic, safety of the neighborhood and related complications.  
Thank you for your consideration.

 
/s/ Richard M. Hoefflin
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